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Purpose: This Citizen Participation Report provides results of the implementation of the 
Citizen Participation Plan for the Olympus 89th Place and Pecos Road project. The site is 
located at the southwest corner of Pecos Road and 89th Place and is approximately three 
gross acres.  The site is zoned Light Industrial (LI-PAD) and we are requesting a BIZ 
Overlay to develop small bay industrial office and warehouse space.   

Contact:  
Rodney Jarvis 
Earl & Curley P.C. 
3101 N. Central Ave #1000 
Phoenix, AZ 85012  
602.265.0094 
rjarvis@earlcurley.com 
 
Neighborhood Meetings: While Planning Staff asked for a Citizen Participation Plan, 
they did not request any neighborhood meetings take place.  The site is more than 1000’ 
from any residential properties and very few, if any, industrial operators would be 
inclined to comment on the project. 
 
Correspondence and Telephone Calls:  While a neighborhood meeting was not 
required, we went beyond the notification requirements of 500’ for property owners and 
have mailed out letters to all property owners and interested parties within 1000’ of our 
site.  The letter includes the location, scope of project, and preliminary elevations that 
have been approved by the Design Review Board.  All received comments will be 
documented and shared with Staff.     
 
The letter went out on 8/16/22 prior to the 8/24/22 Planning & Zoning Hearing.  Attached 
are the contact lists of all property owners and interested parties within 1000’ of our site.  
 
 
Results:   
 
On 8/15/22, Ms. Donna Powell, manager of the Gateway Airport Commerce Park 
Owners Association, emailed Ms. Jennifer Merrill (City Of Mesa Planner II) and Ian 
Mulich (Architect on project) in regards to not receiving a notice as an Association.  This 
was in regards to the upcoming Planning and Zoning Hearing where notices were 
appropriately sent to property owners within 500’ of the site.  On 8/16/22, Travis Kay, 
Principal for Olympus Construction Group, met with Ms. Powell and was able to review 
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the current status, approved DRB drawings, and asked for future feedback.  On 8/16/23, 
Ms. Powell sent an approval letter via email for the plans submitted for the project.  
 
Additionally, Mr. Jack Farmer (District 2) sent an email to Earl & Curley staff on 8/17/22 
and simply said “No Opposition”.  
   
No other feedback from nearby property owners, residents, or associations has been 
received.  If any additional feedback is received prior to the Planning & Zoning Hearing 
on August 24, 2022, we will provide it to Staff.  
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Exhibit A- Interested Parties within 1000’ using Plan Net 
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Exhibit B- Property Owner’s within 1000’ 
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Exhibit C- Property Owners within 1000’ Buffer Map 
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Exhibit D- P&Z Notification Example- Property Owners within 500’ 
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